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CIVIL PROCEEDINGS 

JERRY HOLLEY ENJOINED, CONVICTED, AND SENTENCED 

The Fort Worth Regional Office announced that on June 5 Chief U.S. District Judge
Halbert o. Woodward, Northern District of Texas, entered an Order of Permanent Injunc
tion by Consent against Jerry Holley of Plains, Texas. Holley was enjoined from 
further violations of the registration and antifraud provisions of the securities 
laws. The receiver previously appointed in this matter was ordered to liquidate the 
bulk of Holley's properties and submit a plan for distribution to the Court. 

On May 11, Holley pleaded guilty to one count of securities fraud and one count of 
mail fraud in a criminal action based upon the same matters alleged in the Commis
sion's action, and was sentenced to five years incarceration. 

Holley allegedly had engaged in a "ponzi" scheme based on the issuance of cash bail 
bonds and had purportedly raised as much as $11 million from over 600 investors. 
Holley consented to the Order in the civil action without admitting or denying any
violation of the securities laws. (SEC v. Jerry Holley, USDC NDTX, Lubbock Division,
Civil Action No. CAS-85-240). (LR-11478) 

EDWIN O. OATS AND ROBERT D. SHAW ENJOINED 

The Fort Worth Regional Office announced that on June 17 U.S. District Judge Robert B. 
Maloney, Northern District of Texas, Dallas Division, entered Orders of Permanent 
Injunction against Edwin o. Oats and Robert D. Shaw, both of Dallas. The Orders per
manently enjoined defendants from further violations of the registration, broker-
dealer registration, and antifraud provisions of the securities laws. Defendants con
sented to the Orders without admitting or denying the allegations contained in the 
Commission's Complaint. 

The April 4, 1986 Complaint alleged that Oats, Shaw, and another defendant violated 
the registration and broker-dealer registration prOVisions in the offer and sale of 
securities in the form of fractional undivided interests in oil and gas leases. The 
defendants raised in excess of $7 million from over 250 investors residing in at 
least 20 states. In connection with these offers and sales,· the Complaint alleged
tht the defendants made fraudulent misrepresentations to investors concerning, among
other things, the return an investor would receive on his investment and the risks 
inherent in oil and gas investments. (SEC v. Edwin Oats, et al., USDC NDTX, CA3-86
0886-T). (LR-11477) 

INVESTMENT COMPANY ACT RELEASES 

LAMBERT BRUSSELS ASSOCIATES LIMITED PARTNERSHIP 

An order has been issued on an application filed by Lambert Brussels Associates 
Limited Partnership (the successor in interest to The Lambert Brussels Corporation)
for an order amending existing orders (IC-13391, July 18, 1983, and IC-14296, Decem
ber 31, 1984) exempting it and all future wholly-owned subsidiaries from all prOvi
sions of the Investment Company Act, subject to conditions. (ReI. IC-15838 - July 1) 

EMERGING MARKETS GROWTH FUND, INC. 

An order has been issued exempting Emerging Markets Growth Fund, Inc., to the extent 
necessary, from Sections 2(a)(32), S(a)(ll, 18(d), 18(i), 20(b), 23(b) and 23(c)(2)
of the Investment Company Act in connection with: (1) its operation as a registered
closed-end investment company; (2) its issuance of warrants aftd/or stock rights; (3)
the allocation of voting rights for the election of its board of directors; and (4)
repurchases of its shares of common stock. (ReI. IC-15839 - July 1) 



OV!R-TBS-COUNTER SECURITIES PUND, INC. 

An order has been issued on an application tiled by Over-The-Counter Securities Pund,
Inc. amending an existing order (Release IC-13758, rebruarr 10, 1984) to permit
certain modificationR to its director'. deferred compeneat on plan. (Rel. IC-15840 
July 1) 

SMITB BARNEY MORTGAGE CAPITAL TRUST I 

An order has been issued on an application filed by Smith Barney Mortgage Capital
Trust I, and similiar trusts (Trusts) of which Smith Barney Mortgage Capital Corp. ie 
the depositor (SBMC), amending a previous order issued to Applicants (Rel. IC-15509) 
which conditionally exempted Applicants from all prOVisions of the Investment Company
Act in connection with the issuance of mortgage-backed securities. The amended order 
will permit Applicants to sell beneficial interests in SBMC and the Trusts, issue 
variable rate bonds, and to elect REMIC status. (Rel. IC-15841 - July 1) 

HOLDING COMPANY ACT RELEASES 

THE COLOMBIA GAS SYSTEM, INC.; GEORGIA POWER COMPANY 

Notices have been issued giving interested persons until July 20 to request a hearing
on a proposal by the following companies filed under Release 35-24418, dated June 25: 
The Columbia Gas System, Inc. a registered holding company, to form a new, wholly
owned, gas marketing subsidiary, TriStar Trading, Inc. TriStar Trading proposes to 
issue and sell, and Columbia proposes to acquire, 500 shares of its common stock,
$1.00 par value, at $10,000 per share. TriStar Trading further seeks authority to 
participate in the Columbia system money pool (Money POOl)1 to borrow up to $15 mil
lion through the Money Pool or from Columbia on open account advances; and to convert 
such advances or sums due, if not paid within 360 days, into long-term installment 
notes (Notes) and/or common stock, or any combination thereof not to exceed $15 
million. Columbia proposes to act as a surety, indemnitor and guarantor for certain 
of TriStar Trading's activities up to an aggregate of $20 million; and Georgia Power 
Com an Southern Electric International, Inc. and The Southern Investment Grou 
Inc. - su Sl 1arles of The Southern Company, and P1edmont-Forrest Corporat10n,
subsidiary of Georgia Power, to limit the liability of the subsidiaries' directors to 
the full extent permitted by state law. 

SELF-REGULATORY ORGANIZATIONS 

APPROVAL OF PROPOSED ROLE CHANGES 

The Commission approved proposed rule changes filed by: The Boston Stock Exchange
(SR-BSE-86-5) that would revise its schedule of arbitration fees and dopt, for a one-
year pilot period, a new rule requiring contesting parties to an arbitration hearing
to exchange documents ten days prior to the scheduled hearing date. (ReI. 34-24665); 
The Chicago Board Options Exchange (SR-CBOE-85-31) to require its floor brokers to 
execute immediately market and marketable agency orders at the best price(s) avail
~ble, under normal market conditions. (ReI. 34-24666); and The American Stock 
Exchange (SR-Amex-87-8) to expand the size parameters for orders routed through the 
Amex PER System from 1,000 shares to 2,000 shares and from 10 contracts to 20 con
tracts for orders routed through the AMOS System. (ReI. 34-24668) 

TRUST INDENTURE ACT RELEASES 

CITICORP 

An order has been issued under the Trust Indenture Act of 1939 on an application by
Citicorp that the trusteeship of United States Trust Company of New York under four 
existing, previously qualified indentures and under two pooling and servicing agree
ments dated January 1, 1987 under which certificates evidencing interests in a pool
of mortgage loans have been issued is not so likely to involve a material conflict of 
interest as to make it necessary to disqualify the Trust Company from acting as 
trustee under the indentures or agreements. (ReI. TI-2102) 
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SECURmu ACT REGISTRATIONS


The following registration .tatements have been filed with the SEC under the Securi
tie. Act of 1933. The reported information appears as follows: Form, Name, Addre •• 
and Phone Number (if available) of the i.suer of the security, Title and the number 
and/or face amount of the securities being offered, Name of the managing underwriter 
or depositor (if applicable), File number and date filed, Assigned Branch, and a 
designation if the statement is a New Issue. 
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